14/5/24. Tebled.

Noel Bourke

From:

Sent:

09 May 2024 10:18

To:

Noel Bourke

Cc:

Paul Taylor; TAYLOR Paul

Subject:

Licensing representation/ Saunton Vineyard [S-S-SSLIVE.FID50598502]

CAUTION: This email originated from outside North Devon Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Noel

My clients are keen to resolve this matter, recognising the authority's overriding duty to balance the applicant's wish to expand and diversify their business with the public interest.

The applicant is entitled, in planning terms, to use their land temporarily for the intended purpose for 28 days per calendar year (under the General Permitted Development Order). The applicant's website reflects that in the dates that the vineyard is open to the public. We would ask the committee to consider limiting any alcohol licence to 28 days per year, to align with the current planning position.

The vineyard is not within the AONB (now referred to as a National Landscape). Instead, the boundary of the AONB lies just on the other side of the lane, to the north of the site. However, Lobb, which is within the AONB, must look over and through the site to the remainder of the AONB to the west, as it extends to the sea at Braunton Burrows. As such, activities at the site are likely to impact on the public's appreciation of the features of the AONB at that point. These are likely to include noise pollution, light spill, traffic and a general sense (during operating hours) of urbanisation, compared to the general emptiness, natural features and tranquillity of the AONB. We would ask the committee to consider limiting the hour of operation. During the working day, there is likely to be more background activity generally and so there is no objection to the licence starting at 0900. However, as the background fades into the evening, we would ask the committee to limit the serving of alcohol so that it must end by 1800 (an hour after the last tour will have finished) with the site to be clear of visitors by 1900. That may also offer a safety benefit in terms of the poor site and highways access, lack of taxis at night and no public transport links.

The applicant has indicated that these licensed activities are to support the vineyard as part of the already operating tours. We would therefore suggest/ assume that the sale of alcohol (but not other items) should be limited to wine produced at the vineyard.

We look forward to hearing from you as to whether these are accepted by the applicant or not.

Regards Duncan

Duncan Tilney
For and on behalf of Stephens Scown LLP
Partner
Planning

Planned absence: Please note that I will be on leave 6 - 10 May (incl.)

Switchboard: 01392 210700

Website





Please don't print this e-mail unless you really need to.

We have become aware that clients of some firms have been tricked into sending funds to the wrong bank account. If you receive an unexpected email apparently from us requesting your bank details, or requesting that you send money to an alternative account, please telephone your contact at Stephens Scown immediately. Please check that the number you are using to contact us is correct. We must inform you that Stephens Scown LLP will not be responsible if you mistakenly transfer money to the wrong bank account.

Stephens Scown LLP

EXETER: Curzon House, Southernhay West, Exeter, Devon EX1 1RS T: +44 (0)1392 210700 F: +44 (0)1392 274010 TRURO: Osprey House, Malpas Road, Truro, Comwall TR1 1UT T: +44 (0)1872 265100 F: +44 (0)1872 279137 TAUNTON: Bonville House, Blackbrook Business Park, Taunton TA1 2PF T: +44 (0)345 4505558 F: +44 (0)1392 274010

This email is sent on behalf of Stephens Scown LLP, a limited liability partnership registered in England with number OC356696. Registered Office: Curzon House, Southernhay West, Exeter, Devon, EX1 1RS.

The word "Partner" in relation to Stephens Scown LLP means a member of Stephens Scown LLP or an employee or consultant with

equivalent standing.

A list of members is available for inspection at our registered office and at www.stephens-scown.co.uk

Stephens Scown LLP is authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority (Registration Number 551582). Stephens Scown LLP do not accept service of documents by e-mail.

Disclaimer:

Information in this message is confidential and may be legally privileged. It is intended solely for the person to whom it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender, and please delete the message from your system immediately. The contents of an attachment to this message may contain software viruses which could damage your computer system. Whilst Stephens Scown have taken every reasonable precaution to minimise this risk, we cannot accept liability for any damage which you sustain as a result of software viruses. You should carry out your own virus checks before opening any attachment.

Personal data controlled or processed by Stephens Scown LLP is done so in accordance with our Privacy and Data Protection. This link will redirect you to our website

If you are receiving information relating to a personally identifiable third party from us you must understand your obligations as set out in our Third party data processing notice. This link will redirect you to our website